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FADE IN

EXT. CITY PARK - MORNING

A young WOMEN is walking through the park. A cute little 
puppy dog runs up to her. She stops to pet it.

Suddenly, she notices a MAN some distance away. His gaze 
fixed upon her. A sinister smile crosses his face.

The man breaks into a run towards her. The women, her face 
painted with fear, runs away from him.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. CITY STREET

The women runs through the street, barely dodging several 
speeding cars. The man continues to pursue, leaping over any 
cars or pedestrians in his path.

The women, seeing that the man is catching up to her, runs 
into a mall.

FOLLOW TO

INT. SHOPPING MALL

The women runs through the mall. Her speed gradually 
increasing to physically impossible levels. The man continues 
to pursue, his own speed likewise increasing.

The women approaches a window, and smashes through it. She 
lands on the ground two stories down and immediately 
continues running. The man leaps through after her.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. ALLEY

The women runs down the alley, but comes to a dead end. She 
bends down, then leaps thirty feet into the air, clearing 
over the wall.

The man in turn runs right into the wall, smashing through 
like it was made of cardboard.

FOLLOW TO



2.

EXT. CITY SKYSCRAPERS

The women and the pursuing man leap onto the side of a 
skyscraper. They proceed to run up the completely vertical 
wall to the top of the building.

They then leap off of the skyscraper and land on the side of 
another adjacent skyscraper, as if gravity’s been flipped. 

They repeat this action several times until they leap outside 
of the city limits.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. PRAIRE LANDS

The women and the man leap across the land, clearing several 
hundred kilometers with each bound.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. MOUNTAINS

They leap across mountains in ways not to dissimilar to how 
they were leaping from skyscraper to skyscraper.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. OCEAN

They leap from island to island as they cross the ocean.

The women sees that the man’s pursuit isn’t letting up. She 
flies up into the air like Superman. The man follows suite.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. SKY

The women and the pursuing man fly straight up through 
several layers of cloud coverings. 

They break the sound barrier five times, with a corresponding 
sonic boom emanating out of them. They fly into space.

FOLLOW TO
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EXT. OUTER SPACE

The two fly through space at ever-increasing velocity. They 
fly through several planets and stars, causing each celestial 
body to explode in their wake. 

They continue to traverse across solar systems, across 
galaxies, across galactic clusters. 

They then come to a strange looking planet.

EXT. DINOSAUR PLANET

The women lands on the back of a triceratops and urges it to 
start running. The man lands on the back of a T-Rex and urges 
it to pursue. 

They run through a thick jungle, smashing through trees and 
foliage. 

They break out into an open field, than start running up a 
volcano. 

They both reach the top just as the volcano erupts, 
incinerating the dinosaurs, while launching the women and the 
man up into the air and back into outer space.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. OUTER SPACE

The woman and the man fly off the planet and fall towards 
another one.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. FANTASY PLANET

The women and the man land on the backs of dragons flying 
over a medieval battlefield displaying two armies fighting 
between two castles. 

The dragons shoot fireballs at each other, missing repeatedly 
until the entire battlefield and both castles are exploded 
into ashes.

The dragons each shoot a fireball at each other. The two 
fireballs collide and explode.
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The two dragons are incinerated, and the woman and the man 
are launched back up into space.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. OUTER SPACE

The woman and the man fly off the planet and fall towards 
another one.

FOLLOW TO

EXT. SCI-FI PLANET

Two giant robots are standing on opposite sides of a 
futuristic city.

The man and women each land in a robot’s cockpit. 

The man’s robot runs towards the woman’s, reducing all the 
buildings in his path to rubble.

The women’s robot fires its laser cannons at the man’s robot.

The two robots collide, triggering a massive explosion that 
obliterates the entire city.

Zoom in on the resulting crater, we see the women laying in 
the center of it. Both her legs are broken and she’s has many 
scars.

The man is then seen, limping towards her on his one unbroken 
leg, one of his arms is missing.

The man reaches the women. His extends his one good arm 
towards her. The woman recoils back on terror.

The man’s figure touches the woman’s shoulder.

THE MAN
Tag!

SMASH CUT TO:

INT. PLAYROOM

A little GIRL lying in a pile of broken toys. A BOY is 
touching her shoulder.

THE BOY
You’re it!

4.



5.

The boy runs away, giggling. The girl gets up and starts to 
pursue him.

Zoom out, revealing a large playroom filled with many toys, 
all of which resemble the various settings and set pieces 
seen previously.

FADE TO BLACK.

THE END
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